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Meeting Report 

This week’s meeting was held at the North Balwyn Bowling 
Club and was attended by Partners to hear reports on the 
Day’s for Girls program. 

Bev Sofra commenced with a overview of the origins of the 
Project and how the local group of ladies has grown in 
support. The number of kits that have been produced by 
the group is impressive. 

Earlier trips to the Solomon’s to train ladies in the use of the sewing machines al-
lowing them to create income streams led to expanding the Day’s for Girls program 
into the Solomon’s. The latest trip had several objectives that included making the 
women more self sufficient and was a “train the trainer” exercise.  

Brian Thomas was kept busy on the trip servicing the sewing machines, not only 
the Toyota machines, but also other makes that ladies brought along to the training 
sessions. 

Jenny Sanders, a member of the local Day’s for Girls group was part of the team 
and spoke on her experience. Expecting to see some of the Solomon’s, Jenny 
found that the site for the training days was “one left turn and one right turn” from 
the airport! 

The strength of the relationships with the ladies in the Sol-
omon’s was spoken about by all three speakers. 

A great project success!   

Brian Thomas, President Nino Sofra (rear) with Jenny 
Sanders and Bev Sofra pictured right. 

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

Club Diary  
December 7      Ladies Christmas Fare   

Sunday January 13th – Brunch at Warrandyte  

February  15-17 2019 Multi-Districts Conference 

February 22    Annual Charity Golf Day   

Australian Grand Prix 11—17 March  2019 

Camp Getaway Working Bee 11—13 October 2019 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front desk 

at the prior meeting if you know in ad-

vance.   Or E-mail to Hugo Goetze at 

hugogoetze@netspace.net.au  

or 9857 6701  

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
http://rotarydistrict9800.com.au/news/12114/peter-frueh-rotary-club-of-balwyn-elected-as-district-governor-2017-18/?no_follow=1
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
https://www.rotary.org/en/ian-riseley-selected-2017-18-rotary-president
http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:hugogoetze@netspace.net.au
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GRAND PRIX INFORMATION 

Our catering involvement at the Formula 1 Australian Grand Prix is a major fund-
raising event for our club.  It is also a great opportunity to participate in a ‘hands 
on’ activity with our fellow members and others. 

The 2019 Australian Grand Prix runs 12-17 March 2019 and we will be looking for 
about 70 members and others to staff the event. 

If you have the opportunity, please talk to your friends and relatives to see if they 
have an interest in joining us for one or more of these days. 

We will be drawing up rosters in the coming weeks so we have sufficient time to get 
the Grand Prix accreditation necessary for our members and volunteers to be on 
the track on race days. 

In the meantime, please mark up you calendars with the dates now. 

More later………          Jim Studebaker 

Another huge thank you to everyone involved in the raffle. In rain and chilly winds 
the week before, then summer sunshine this past weekend, we have sold tickets to 
the value of $8,700 to date. Peruse the roster for the final 2 weeks and put your 
name down for a shift. 

Maling Road is where we have sold a lot of tickets in previous years! 

ROWAN MCCLEAN 
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Our Recent Indigenous Project 

Last year’s Board approved funds to support 
MITS (Melbourne Indigenous Transition 
School) for the production of a book that cap-
tures images and language from the indige-
nous communities which are home for the 
secondary students attending MITS. 

Nino Sofra, Rob Head and Garth Symington 
attended the launch of the book, called Gud-
wan Pleis, at the MITS campus in Richmond.  

The first photo shows the four students who 
wrote the material for the book, while the sec-
ond photo shows the school principal ad-
dressing the crowd at the launch. 

Rob Head 

Immediate Past President 
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between  December 2 to December 9 

Weddings:   

Birthdays:  Tricia Lele, Pat Cleary 

Induction Anniversaries:   

Thursday    6 December 

Greeters:   Kinga Paulheim, Colin Sharp 

Set Up:       Jim Romanis, Geoff Steinicke 

Desk:      Ted Wilkins, Greg Cribbes 

Speakers -  Sue Taffe  

 Host -  Jeanette Leigh 

Awarded a PHD in history, Sue has interviewed 
great Australians for decades. An author of numer-
ous books including Black and White Together and 
more recently “White Hot Flame”, Sue will present 
on the exploration of the life of Mary Montgomerie 
Bennett – ‘our spiritual mother’.  

Thursday    13 December 

Greeters:   Anthony Stokes, Garth Symington 

Set Up:       Jim Studebaker, Peter Sutherland 

Desk:      Russell Cooper, David Cheney 

 

CHRISTMAS PARTY     CHRISTMAS PARTY     CHRISTMAS PARTY     CHRISTMAS PARTY  

THIS IS A PARTNERS NIGHT 

Thursday    20 December 

Desk:      Peter Sutherland, Janie Pirret 

BBQ Breakfast at Macleay Park  

 

Informal BBQ  

Speaker   John Boffa,  

Chief Medical Officer in the Northern Territory. 

Thursday    17 January 

Greeters:   Duncan Ansell, Barry Cummings 

Set Up:       David de Garis, Peter Downton 

Desk:      Larry Fitzpatrick, Chris Flavelle-Smith 

Club Meeting summary for December and January is as follows: 

 Thursday Dec 27 –  no meeting. 

 Thursday Jan 3
   
 –   no meeting. 

 Thursday Jan 10
 
 –  no meeting. 

 Sunday Jan 13
    

 –   Fellowship brunch at Warran Glen café, Warrandyte. 

 Thursday Jan 17
  
 –  first regular meeting for the year at KGC – informal bbq. 

         Guest Speaker:       John Boffa, Chief Medical Officer of the Northern Territory. 

 Thursday Jan 24
 
 –  regular meeting at KGC.  

         Australia Day meeting.  

 Thursday Jan 31 –  regular meeting at KGC. 
         Guest Speaker:      Prof Eccleston – founder of Sugar By Halves. 
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Geoff’s Health Tips 

Which Sunscreen Should you Buy? 

In this present cooler weather it's hardly appropriate to write about sunscreens, but shortly there 
will surely come sunny days and an avalanche of advice on sunscreens, and how to protect one-
self from getting skin cancer or a more serious melanoma. 

Some of us, including myself, who can trace their geneaology back to the Celts of central Europe, 
are 99% certain to develop skin cancers, especially on the ears and the backs of wrists.  It has 
often been said, “We are in the wrong country when it comes to enjoying the benefits of the sun”. 

In 1998 the Therapeutic Goods Administration (TGA) set up a Sun Protection Factor (SPF) stand-
ard that uses solar lamps to simulate the sun's rays and therein lies a basic testing flaw – are so-
lar lamps an effective substitute for the sun's rays in an open-air environment? 

 An SPF of 30 means the number of additional minutes the sunscreen protects your skin.  I test-
ed the skin on my back and found it went pink after fifteen minutes. Applying a cream with an 
SPF of 30 means I would be protected for 450 minutes (15 x 30) = 7 hours.  I know one person 
using an SPF 30 product who suffered sunburn on crossing from Queenscliff to Sorrento on 
the ferry – less than 60 minutes. 

In the past 20 years the chemical compounds developed for sunscreens have been quite suc-
cessful in absorbing the sun's rays.  Actually, the energy from absorption is turned into heat, how-
ever most people don't notice the slight rise in temperature on the skin's surface, as it is quickly 
dissipated. 

The other type of sunscreen is the reflective type 
made using zinc oxide or titanium dioxide.  Alt-
hough these have a ghosting effect on the skin 
they are very effective and, in my view, safer over-
all.   

 The best advice, whichever sunscreen with an 
SPF of 30 or more you choose, is to apply it at 
least 20 minutes before you go into the sun and 
ensure the cream is applied evenly and ab-
sorbed by the outer layer of skin. 

 

Geoff       Our thanks to Leunig and  The Age 
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Place your orders with Colin Sharp email colinsharp@bigpond.com   $10.00 for a pack of 6 tarts   

Fruit Mince Tarts!! 

Lemon Tarts!! 

$10.00 a pack of 6 Tarts! 

mailto:colinsharp@bigpond.com
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2018/19 

President: Nino Sofra     president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: Adrian Ranson   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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